Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes

September 29, 2015
     Memorial Hall 5:00 pm

Call to Order: Bob Manners called the meeting to order.  Other members present: Joe Judd and Andrew Baker.  Also present, Assessor Chairman Alan Coutinho, Jim Richardson, and former Assistant Assessor Bill Barry.
Media Present: None.

Appointments:

5:00 p.m. – Former Assistant Assessor Bill Barry and Board of Assessors RE: Proposals for FY’16 Tax Rate Setting Process:

Selectmen and assessors discussed two proposals, one by Bill Barry (D & B Properties Inc.) and the other by Roy Bishop of Bishop & Associates.  Each proposal was intended to provide a solution to the need for extra assistance in setting the tax rate, sending out bills, and filing appropriate documentation to the DOR by November 27, 2015.  Bill recently resigned from his position as assistant assessor but proposed contracting with the town to fulfill stated town needs in regards to the setting of the tax rate for FY’16.  The board and assessors discussed the merits of both proposals.  Joe said he had investigated and determined contracting with Bill would pose no ethical conflict of interest.  The board discussed having fewer open hours for the Assessor’s office to reduce distraction from getting the needed work done.  Andrew questioned going into executive session to discuss the proposals further.  Joe said the board did not post an executive session therefor they could not choose to do that at this time.

Alan strongly stated he did not recommend Roy Bishop for the contracted work and Jim concurred, both noting ethical and work-related issues with Roy.

After discussion and negotiation with Bill, Andrew made a motion to move forward to contract with D & B Properties Inc. at an average of 18 hours per week at a pay rate of $32 per hour with work (tax rate, sending of bills, filing appropriate paperwork with DOR, and mentoring a new hire to the assistant to the assessor) expected to be completed by Nov. 27, 2015.  Joe seconded the motion, Bob abstained.  The motion passed.  Bill shall give the board weekly progress reports until the work is completed.
Adjournment: Andrew presented a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:40 p.m.  Joe seconded the motion which carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Cris Carl
